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Wow!  I can’t believe it’s already March!  With March, comes the first day of Spring – a much anticipated 

weather change – at least for me.  I LOVE warm weather and all the beauty spring and summer brings. I am 

definitely a barefoot, painted toes, feet in the sand girl!  I love the smell of flowers, fresh cut grass and 

ocean air.  To me, there is nothing like the feel of the sun.  Just like the flowers, I come alive in the warm 

weather and want to hibernate when it’s cold! 

 

March also begins a busy season for NCAMC.  The Program & Education Committee will begin in depth 

planning for the annual conference.  The committee works diligently with Athena, John and Trey to ensure 

the conference meets the needs of the clerks.  A lot of time and discussion goes into the topics.  The duties 

of North Carolina municipal clerks vary with their jurisdiction.  This poses a challenge in selecting topics but 

a challenge this committee has always met.  From vendors to sessions to events to silent auction, this com-

mittee will be consumed for the next several months.  I truly appreciate their endeavors and thankful for 

their dedication to NCAMC. 

 

NCAMC Board of Director’s meeting is Friday, March 10th at 11 AM.  Meetings are held in the 2nd floor con-

ference room of the NCLM building.  We welcome you to join us.  Since we’ll be in the midst of ACC Tourna-

ment time and the beginning of March Madness, feel free to wear apparel or colors supporting your college 

team.   

 

Recertification and certification for North Carolina Certified Municipal Clerk (NCCMC) is upon us.  All appli-

cations must be postmarked by March 31st.  Applications and the requirements are available at http://

www.ncamc.com/education/certification.  The fee for first-time certification is $100 and the fee for recerti-

fication is $50.  This is the first recertification year so be sure to get your information into Kelly Baker, State 

Certification Committee Chair.  Remember, one of the requirements for certification is NCAMC membership 

for at least 2 years.   

http://www.ncamc.com/education/certification
http://www.ncamc.com/education/certification


 

 

Regional meeting dates and locations have been set.  Thank you to all of the host 

clerks for opening your communities to us.  Please consider attending one of 

these sessions.  If you are unable to attend the session in your region, feel free to 

attend one of the others.   

 

March 24   Leland  Sabrena Reinhardt Region 1 

March 31  Wilson  Jamie Batts  Region 2 

April 21  Cramerton Wilene Cunningham Region 4 

April 28  High Point Lisa Vierling  Region 3 

 

A reminder to submit your applications for the Board of Directors and Officer posi-

tion to Jeanne.giblin@moreheadcitync.org by April 15th.  This year’s Board open-

ings are for Districts 2, 4, 6, 8, 10 and 12.  The Officer positions for Recording 

Secretary and 2nd Vice President are also open.  Remember, appointment as 2nd 

Vice President is automatic succession to 1st Vice President then, President.  The 

Recording Secretary does not automatically succeed to  2nd Vice President.   

 

Also, don’t forget to submit your committee volunteer application by April 28th.  

Both new and veteran clerks are encouraged to submit their application to 1st 

Vice President Elaine Hunt at efhunt@cityofclintonnc.us.  Remember if you wish 

to continue serving on a committee, you must submit an application.     

 

The January City-County Academy was absolutely wonderful.  Trey and Carla do an 

amazing job with these sessions making sure they are beneficial to everyone.  

This is a tall order when you realize this academy caters to approximately 200 

clerks!  I am thankful for this annual opportunity to meet with our County friends.  

There is so much we learn from each other and it establishes the partnerships we 

need in our profession. 

 

I look forward to seeing you in the next few weeks at the regional meetings!   

 

 

What I need is the dandelion in the spring. The bright yellow that means rebirth 

instead of destruction.  The promise that life can go on no matter how bad our 

losses.  ~Unknown 

 

Dora Moore, MMC, NCCMC 

NCAMC President 

We Are Family 
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 Know a clerk or deputy 
clerk who wants to join 
NCAMC? For membership 
information, email committee 
chair Deeda Harris of Wake 
Forest at the following ad-
dress: 

dharris@wakeforestnc.gov 

Now, join IIMC 

 If you have joined the North Carolina Asso-
ciation of Municipal Clerks and are wondering 
what else you can do to grow in your profession, 
you definitely need to consider joining the Inter-
national Institute of Municipal Clerks.  IIMC is the 
certifying arm for clerks worldwide.  For more 
information go to the website: 

www.iimc.com 

Join NCAMC 

     If you would like to submit an article of 
interest for the newsletter, email committee 
chair Tammy Hatley, MMC, NCCMC of King 
at the following address: 

      thatley@ci.king.nc.us 

 

 

  

                                                 Association News 

Newsletter Submissions 

“The Nominating Committee is looking for a few good individuals to serve on the Board of Directors.  To 

be considered for the Office of Second Vice President or the Office of Recording Secretary, the Associa-

tion’s Constitution requires that you be an active member of the Association for at least five [5] years and 

that you have served one [1] full term on the Board of Directors.  It is desirable, but not required, that you 

have achieved CMC or NCCMC designation.   

  

Candidates for the Board of Directors [District Directors] shall have been active members of the Associa-

tion for at least three [3] years.  This office is a two [2] year term and it is for Districts 2, 4, 6, 8, 10 and 

12.  It is desirable, but not required, that you have achieved CMC or NCCMC designation.  Please consider 

serving your fellow clerks by becoming a Board of Directors Member.  Jeanne M. Giblin, MMC, NCCMC, 

Chair, Nominating Committee” 
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 Congratulations to Genie M. Russell on her retirement from the City of Mount Airy! 

 Congratulations are also in order for Gwendolyn Swinney on her retirement from the City of Rockingham. 

Applications now being accepted for 

NCAMC Board of Directors & Officers 
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$1,500.00 



308 West Jones Street 

Raleigh, NC  27603 
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Send birthday updates to Karen:   

 kwingo@TownofWingateNC.gov 

    April 
  
2 Debbie Talbert 
  

3 Lettie Navarrette 
  

6 Sharon Vick 
  

8 Yolanda Prince 
 Penelope Spicer-Sidbury 
  

9 Ann Sessom 
  

10  Carmen Miracle 
  

11  Kathleen McCorkle 

  

12  Robin Reif 

 Thelda Rhoney 

 Sarah Terwilliger 
   

13 Nancy Huntley 
 Mary Magee 
  

15 Debra McNeill 

Happy 

 Birthday! 
    March 

  

16 Kelly Richmond 

 Shelia Vince 

  

17 St. Patrick’s Day 

  

18 Kendra Martin 

 Brenda Robbins 

 Karen Wingo 

  

19  Robin Keller 

 Melody Shuler 

   

20 Donna Strickland 

  

22 Michelyn Alston 

 Jennifer Fortin 

  

23 Dawn Sparks 

  

24 Jannie Burnette 

 Beverly Smith 

  

25 Donna Alwine 

 Lisa Kivett 

  

26 Carolyn Morris 
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The North Carolina Association of Municipal Clerks is accepting nominations for the 

“Clerk of the Year” Award, an annual award presented to an outstanding North Caro-

lina Clerk or Deputy Clerk at the NCAMC Summer Academy in August. 

 

To be eligible, the nominee must meet the following criteria: 

  

Active member of the NCAMC for at least four years. 

Brings innovative ideas to the Association. 

Active in municipal, state and national associations. 

Demonstrates commitment to professional development. 

Demonstrates commitment to community involvement. 

Extraordinary individual job performance. 

Positive on-the-job attitude. 

 

You do not have to be a Clerk to submit a nomination.  Nominations will be  

accepted and encouraged from Mayors, Supervisors, Presidents, Managers, Council 

members, Board members, staff, etc. 

 

Submissions must be made and mailed or e-mailed by June 1, 2017 to: 

 

John Phelps 

NCAMC  

308 West Jones Street 

Raleigh, NC 27603   

Or 

jphelps@nclm.org   

Nominations Sought for 2017 Clerk of the Year 
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Sunday, March 12th 
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IN G R EDI ENTS  
 

FOR THE SALAD: 

4 oz fresh baby spinach 

1/2 cup chopped broccoli 

1/2 a ripe avocado 

1/4 cup blueberries 

1/4 cup crumbled feta cheese 

2-4 TBSP dried cranberries 

2-4 TBSP roasted sunflower seeds  

black pepper, to taste (optional) 

 

D I R EC TIO NS  
1. Start with the dressing (skip if using premade) 

2. Ranch dressing always tastes it’s absolute best made ahead of time. Whisk and chill for a few hours be-

fore serving or make things simple by tossing it together the night before. 

3. Peel 1 clove of garlic, then smash and mince it into a paste. 

4. Season with salt. 

5. Combine salted garlic paste with remaining dressing ingredients and whisk well. 

6. Pop in the fridge to chill for a few hours for flavors to set. 

7. Wash + dry spinach. 

8. Combine with broccoli, blueberries, dried cranberries, avocado, feta cheese, and sunflower seeds. 

9. Toss with dressing and serve. 

10. Season with black pepper, to taste. 

 Blueberry Spinach Salad 

IN G R EDI ENTS  
 

POPPYSEED RANCH DRESSING: 

1/2 cup of plain greek yogurt or sour cream 

1/4 cup of buttermilk  

1/4 cup good quality mayonnaise  

1 clove garlic 

1/2 tsp lemon juice or white vinegar 

1 tsp poppy seeds 

1/2 tsp dried parsley 

1/2 tsp dried dill 

1/4 tsp onion powder 

1/4 tsp paprika 

1/8-1/4 tsp garlic powder, to taste 

1/8 tsp sea salt 

1/8 tsp black pepper  
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On March 20th, celebrate the first day 

of spring and welcome the warmth by 

making one of our 5 simple, 5-

ingredient spring smoothies.   

 

With flavor combinations like carrot 

and mango, matcha and avocado, and 

tropical pineapple you’ll forget winter 

ever even existed. 
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Directions: 

1. Paint the terracotta pot black on the outside. Let Dry 

2. Apply a thin layer of  Mod Podge along the rim of  the pot. Roll in glitter. 

3. Apply Mod Podge to inside the shamrock cut out. Sprinkle with glitter, re-

move sticker. 

4. Fill with Rolo candies.  

Materials: 

Mini Terracotta Pot Gold Glitter 

Black Paint  Shamrock Sticker or Vinyl  

Sponge Brush  Rolo Candies 

Mod Podge 
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2017 New Clerks  

with Professors Trey Allen & Fleming Bell 
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2017  

January 

Academy 
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January 

Academy 

 



 

2017  

January 

Academy 
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The LAST 

Cookie! 

Cookie Break 
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